

326 W. MADISON ST. CHICAGO October 6, 1941.

EVENING AND SUNDAY

TELEPHONE ANDOVER 1234

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Director, Physical Education and Recreation, University of Kansas. Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

Thanks kindly for your reponse to our letter asking for nominations for the College All-Star Basketball team.

Your Howard Engleman is receiving an exceptional amount of notice from both coaches and writers and appears almost a cinch to be named on the All-Star squad.

Your boy, Bob, has also received several nominations from Midwest writers and coaches, although not quite as much mention as Engleman. We certainly hope that Bob makes the grade from coaches and writers to merit selection, as we would really enjoy having your son on the team as the second generation name to go down in basketball history.

Sincerely,

HARRY D. WILSON, Director,

College All-Star Basketball Game,

Room 807, 326 W. Madison St.

hdw/fml